
 

 

 

 

Mitchell Freeway Extension 

Hester Avenue to Romeo Road 

Rail Depot Information Sheet 

February 2023 

New access to the Nowergup Rail Depot 

The Mitchell Freeway Extension project is progressing well. The new southbound and northbound freeway lanes on 

either side of the rail depot are nearing completion, as are the upgrades to the Hester Avenue interchange and 

Nowergup Rail Depot access.   

The new access to the Nowergup Rail Depot (marked in green below) will open in February 2023. This purpose-built 

roundabout on Hester Avenue will improve entry and exit from the depot and create easy access to the freeway via 

Hester Avenue.  

Depot workers travelling from Wanneroo Road will no longer have to loop around the Hester Avenue interchange 

to access the Depot, as the new roundabout will give them direct access. This will improve safety, congestion and 

connectivity. On road signage and email communications will support the opening. 

The Hester Avenue Principal Shared Path will fully reopen in March 2023, providing pedestrian and cycling access to 

the depot. 

Further information 

You can contact us at 138 138 or enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au. You can also subscribe to receive email updates 

on the project’s webpage: https://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/Mitchell-fwy-extension   
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